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Figure #1 
Recently we have had calls concerning cracked engine crossmembers on a 2015 
Blue Bird Propane Vision, please see Figure #1 above. 
The concern was that Blue Bird Service Bulletin (S14XL), sent out in August of 
2014, concerning the upper mounting cap screws and lower studs. With what 
appeared to be a crack, the thought was the mounting hardware caused the 
issue. 
Upon further investigation, it appeared the “Frame Mounting Braces” (Figure #5,  
Items #25 and #61) cracked along the section where they mount to the lower 
frame flange. We removed and cleaned those and found no cracks in the steel 
b u t  t h a t  they had been “scratched” to the point where it appeared to be a 
crack. Figure #2 shows the brace removed and Figure #3 shows it cleaned. 
 
Figure #4 shows the original frame mounting of the engine crossmember 
where there were some mounting hardware issues. Figure #5 shows the 
updated frame mounting where the “Frame Mounting Braces” are added in 
production to address the original issue. 
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Figure #2 

 

Figure #3 
 

 

Figure #4 
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Figure #5 
 

PLEASE NOTE: We recommend as part of any good PM program, 
ALL frame crossmembers and hardware be checked to ensure 
no movement occurs that could cause issues. They should be 
checked during periodic PM inspections as well. 
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CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT 
WITH ANY QUESTIONS 

 

SERVICE 
 

Chittenango: 800-962-5768 
Daryl Wallace or Brian Lamaitis 

 
Rochester: 800-463- 
3232 Melinda LaDue 
Albany: 866-867- 
1100 Ben Reiling 
Warranty: 800-962-5768 

Morgan Jenkins 
Customer Service 
Representatives 

 
Eastern Region: 
Gary Bigness 
845-500-3707 

 
Central Region: 
JJ Richmond 
315-559-3999 

 
Western Region: 
Mike Panzica 
716-908-3186 

Jim Hogan 
jhogan@nybussales.com 
607-227-5794 

 
Chittenango: 800-962-5768 
Gari McQuade 
gmcquade@nybussales.com 
Bill Cox 
bcox@nybussales.com 
John Lewin 
jlewin@nybussales.com 
Dave Grant 
dgrant@nybussales.com 

 
Albany: 866-867-1100 
Sean Conway 
sconway@nybussales.com 
John Green 
jgreen@nybussales.com 

 
Rochester: 800-463-3232 
Dave Cook 
dcook@nybussales.com 
Steve Hibbard 
shibbard@nybussales.com 
Ryan Krolak 
rkrolak@nybussales.com 
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